
As we approach the final 

quarter of the school year, I 

am certain we are all ready 

to put this winter in the past! 

The signs of spring are slowing 

arriving. I couldn’t be more 

proud of the accomplishments of 

our students across the district. 

The success of our students comes 

from the collective efforts of our 

parents and community and our 

dedicated staff who work with our 

students daily and, of course, our 

students. From our teachers to office 

staff, assistants, custodians, food 

service staff, bus drivers and 

administrators, we have a family 

approach in the Greenwood 

Schools, and we take seriously our 

job of “meeting the needs of every 

student, every day.” 

Last year at this time the District 

was submitting our School Safety 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR/ 
PRINCIPAL 

recommendations from the Safety 

and Security Assessment was to 

improve the level of security at the 

main entrances of both schools. The 

School Board and administration 

began the process of addressing this 

concern by having an architect 

produce concept drawings. The 

Board felt the better project to 

consider at this time was the 

elementary school plan. A public 

meeting was held on March 5, 2019, 

to review a draft proposal to 

address the main entrance at the 

elementary school. On March 11, 

2019, the Greenwood School Board 

approved this plan. The plan will 

relocate the school office and create 

a secure receiving area for visitors. 

This project will provide the 

elementary school with a main 

Inside 

Initiative grant applications to the 

Wisconsin Department of Justice. The 

District received over $60,000 in grant 

money. Among the safety improvements 

planned and/or completed include: 

increasing security camera coverage/

resolution inside and outside of both 

schools, improved exterior safety 

lighting, installation of door sensors on 

all exterior doors at both schools, 

security film on main entrance door 

glass, District-wide Safety & Security 

assessment conducted by retired law 

enforcement professionals, staff 

professional development targeting 

school safety topics. 

One of the most important 
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Hello, my name is Jason Maupin and I am 
the Director of Elevate Industries. Like so 
many other students, I grew up not being 

able to depend on some people that I should 
have been able to depend upon for support 
and encouragement. Fortunately, there were 
also some key people in my life who 
motivated me to make the right decisions 
and pursue my goals. One of those goals is 
to encourage and motivate students. For the 
past ten years, I have been able to speak to 
students in schools all over the world. I 
believe that changed people have the 
privilege to go and change other people. 
That is our purpose to come to your school 
and to see your students changed! I hope 
that you now have a better understanding of 
what Elevate Industries is and what we have 
to offer. Please consider giving us the honor 
of motivating your students to elevate their 
determination to make the right choices and 

to dream! 

Committed to a change! 

On Thursday, April 25, 2019 at 1:00 pm 
in the West Gymnasium, we will welcome 
guest speaker Jason Maupin from 
Elevate Industries. Jason is brought to us 
through a generous donation from Clark 
County Mental Health Services. We are 
very thankful for the opportunity to host 
Jason, Greenwood Elementary 6th grade 
students and Granton Middle School 

students.  
A typical Elevate assembly program 
consists of an inspiring message 
supplemented by real-life stories, 
relevant music, and drama. Elevate 
Industries uses the most dynamic and 
innovative presentations.  The mission of 
Elevate is to encourage and motivate, 
equipping individuals to make healthy 
life choices leading to a successful 
future. The purpose of Elevate is to 
provide you with the most relevant 
message possible.  
From his humor, to his compelling story-
telling Jason takes his audience on an 
adventure that leaves them wanting 
more. “Everyone in life hurts, everyone 
has pain but if I can make it you can 
make it! Don’t ever give up!” Jason is 
committed to helping students make the 
right choices, regardless of the hand 
they may have been dealt! 

 

Clark County AODA and 
Mental Health Services 
 

Clark County Community Services has 
entered into an agreement with the 
Greenwood School District to provide 
outpatient mental health services to 
students enrolled there. School branch 
services are located at the school for the 
benefit and convenience of the student 
and family. Referral for services 
originates from the parent/guardian or 
the school after informed consent is 
obtained from the parent/guardian. An 
intake appointment will be set up as 
soon as possible at the Community 
Services Courthouse location, where 
additional information is obtained, a 
financial assessment is completed, 
informed consent is obtained and a 
preliminary treatment plan is developed. 
Payment for services will be through 
insurance, medical assistance or uniform 
fee scale to be determined by income 
and family size. Clark County Community 
Services therapist, Gia Hepfler will come 
to our schools and offer professional 
counseling to students in the elementary 
and middle/high school buildings. The 
therapist comes to the school two days 
per week and will meet with their client/
students at school. If you would be 
interested in talking more about these 
services for your student/child call Karla 
Vinci, School Counselor at 
715.267.6101 x2233 or email 
kavinci@greenwood.k12.wi.us; I would 
happy to talk to you about available 

SCHOOL  
COUNSELOR 
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Guest Speaker 
Jason Maupin 
at GHS 

JASON MAUPIN  

http://elevateindustries.com/jasons-story/
http://elevateindustries.com/mission-and-message/
http://elevateindustries.com/endorsements/
mailto:kavinci@greenwood.k12.wi.us
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To GHS seniors on their acceptance to the college of their choice! Seniors 
please bring copies of your acceptance letters and have your picture 
taken in Ms. Vinci's office before the end of the school year. We like to 
celebrate your accomplishments and goals! 
 

counseling services here at the school. 

If you are looking for someone to talk to 
when things just aren’t going well, there is 
an option. Solstice Warmline is answered 
by people who have lived thru the  
experience of mental health and/or 
substance use issues and are trained to 
support people during tough times. 
Solstice Warmline is open Monday 
through Friday, from 4-10 pm and on 
Saturday and Sunday, from 2-10 p.m. 
You can reach the Solstice Warmline at 

608.422.2383 . 

An alternative to calling the warmline, is 
the free 24/7 Hopeline, which is a free 
service that links you with a trained crisis 
counselor via text message. To reach the 

HOPELINE just text “HOPELINE” at 

741741 to reach a counselor. 

In the event of a crisis situation, where 
your life or someone else’s life may be in 
danger Clark County Community Services 
and Northwest Connections maintains a 
24-hour Crisis Line. If you feel like you 
don’t know where to turn and you need 
someone to help you through the toughest 

of times, our crisis staff is here to help. 

community to help in this prevention 

effort. Please be alert, watch and 

listen for behavior or comments that 

are threatening or alarming. Students 

are often the first to see signs of a 

threat and are encouraged to notify 

a trusted adult about those concerns. 

Parents, as you talk with your 

students about school safety, 

encourage them to report any time 

they see unsafe behavior or hear 

troubling comments, even if they think 

it might just be a prank or a joke. To 

report a threat, call our High School 

Office at 715-267-6101 or the 

Elementary School Office at 715-

267-7211. 

entrance that meets the 

recommendations of school safety 

professionals. The timeline for 

completion of the project is currently 

being developed. It is our hope that 

work can be completed ahead of the 

start of school in the fall. 

Please know that the School District of 

Greenwood takes it duty to protect 

our students seriously. We continually 

review and practice our security 

procedures and protocols. While we 

may have many security measures in 

place to respond to a situation, it is 

far better if we can prevent one from 

happening in the first place. I ask all 

members of the Greenwood 

TEXT:  “hopeline” 

TO:  741741 



The Greenwood Community Fitness Center is open to 
Greenwood School District residents and recently has been 
approved for non-residents (with special rates that apply). 

Our next training dates are scheduled for: 

 APRIL 3 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 

 APRIL 15 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 

 MAY 1 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 

 MAY 20 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 
 

Training dates from June-August will be scheduled as 

requested. We ask that you pre-register for training by 

contacting Lisa Hinker at 715-267-6101 ext. 2222. 

 
 
The 4-Year-Old Kindergarteners have 
been very busy. January was filled with 
many snow projects and lots of book 
reading. During the month of February, we 
focused on love and made different 
Valentine’s Day crafts. We also took 
advantage of all of the snow and had a 
family sledding event at the high school.  In 
March, we are focusing on Dr. Seuss, 
rhyming words and celebrating St. 
Patrick’s Day.  During April, we will discuss 
and explore spring and all of the 
wonderful changes it brings! We continue 
to share several special items from home 
using our “Alphabet Stew” bucket. Each 
child has a turn to take the bucket home 
and fill it with several items that start with 
a specific letter. This activity continues to 
be the highlight of our morning meeting 
time. The 4K students are continuing to 
practice their letters and numbers but have 
also moved onto identifying the letter 
sounds. Simple sight words have been 
introduced and we will be practicing them 
in the upcoming months. It continues to be a 
very exciting time in the 4K classroom as 
we observe, explore, and practice our 
skills to prepare us for kindergarten next 
year.  

 
 

We are (finally) 100 days smarter!  The 

students have learned so much in school so 

PAGE 4  | GREENWOOD SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWSLETTER  

far.  Our reading skills have improved so 
significantly that we are more confident in 
reading leveled books.  Practice helps us 
learn, so we make sure to read the same 
book a couple of times to improve our 
reading skills.  We now know 69 sight 
words.  Those words are also helping us to 
read and write.  Speaking of writing, we 
learned how to write a personal narrative 
and how-to books.  In math, we are 

working on number partners from 2-10, 
which helps us add and subtract.  We can 
find 5 groups in numbers and ten groups in 
teen numbers.  We have a lot to learn to 
get ready for 1st grade. 

 

The second graders are learning new math 
concepts and skills.  In the past month, they 
have learned how to regroup or carry 2-
digit and 3-digit numbers in addition.  They 
are becoming very skilled at it.  Now they 
have a new challenge.  During the past few 
weeks, the second graders have been 
learning how to ungroup (borrow) in 
subtraction.  They started out with the tough 
job of subtracting numbers from 200.  
YIKES!!  Then from 100.  Finally they 
worked on subtracting 2-digit number from 
2-digit numbers.  The second graders have 
been working vigorously and they are 
starting to make ungrouping (borrowing) 

look easy. 

During our Writing Workshop, the second 
graders have been writing nonfiction 
books.  They have written how-to books, 
nonfiction chapter books, question-and-

answer books, and stories 
that teach.  The students 
have found that they are 
experts on a lot of things and have been 
writing about it.  They have written 
interesting stories about cheetahs, how to 
make pancakes, how to make a chocolate 
shake, how to do wrestling moves, books 
about video games, trucks, snakes, and 

more. 

The second graders have been reading a 
variety of genres.  Of course they like to 
read realistic fiction and graphic novels.  
They also really enjoy nonfiction books 
about animals and sharing fun facts with 
each other. They also like reading 
biographies about people, authors, 
baseball players, and presidents they 
know.   

It is hard to believe we are almost finished 
with the third quarter of 4th grade!  We 
are working hard to improve our reading 
comprehension this year and are learning 
different strategies to help us understand 
what we have read.  Most recently, we 
have been working on predicting and 
inferring, visualization and finding the 
theme. Our grammar is improving while we 
learn about comparative adjectives, 
prefixes and suffixes, and using quotation 
marks.  Our writing is focused on writing 
opinion essays - five whole paragraphs! In 
Math, we have been working with fractions 
and how they relate to decimal numbers 
and will spend the rest of the year on our 

geometry unit. In Science, we are just 
finishing up our ecosystems unit. When we 
finish our Social Studies unit on how 
Wisconsin became a state, we will be 
taking a field trip to the capitol building in 
Madison!  
 

 

Even though the weather was challenging 
us, the fifth grade was able to accomplish 
some pretty amazing things.  In reading, 
we have been focusing on nonfiction 
reading strategies such as identifying main 
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idea and key details, strategies for 
understanding technical vocabulary, and 
identifying the text structure of written 
texts.  We know all of these tools help us 
comprehend grade level texts in a better 
way! In Math, we have spent many weeks 
working with strategies for multiplying and 
dividing whole numbers, decimals, and 
fractions. Having good number sense has 
helped us understand when our products 
and quotients make sense.  In preparation 
for literacy night in February, we studied 
examples of argumentative essays, looking 
at how authors craft thesis statements and 
supporting reasons, and then how they 
back up those reasons with evidence. We 
used our nonfiction reading skills to study 
articles looking for evidence to support our 
claims.  We even learned how to quote 
from experts as we researched and wrote 
our opinion position papers about whether 
chocolate milk should be served in schools. 
Finally, our content area focus was the 
universe. We learned a lot about gravity, 
inertia, and the phases of the moon. A trip 
to Starlab completed the moon study and 
sent us researching constellations for our 
literacy night informational writing.  We 
learned a lot about what lies beyond our 
planet. We have grown so much as 
learners and are looking forward to where 
the final quarter of 5th grade takes us! 
 

 

 

The sixth graders have been very busy 
during the third quarter writing five 
paragraph essays in Language Arts class. 
The first essay focused on writing 
persuasive speeches on a topic of choice.  
The students presented their essays to the 
entire class. They learned the importance of 
eye contact, speaking clearly, and 
presenting with enthusiasm. The second five 
paragraph essay concentrated on  
organization and using a thesis statement 

and topic sentences.  The students were 
also required to use transition words and 
three details in each paragraph.  In Math 
class the students finished a unit on ratios 
and percents and learned how to figure out 
tip amounts when eating at a restaurant. In 
Science class, the sixth graders studied 
invertebrates and learned how scientists 
categorize or group invertebrates into 
different families based on their 
characteristics.  In Social Studies, the 
students finished a unit on Ancient Egypt 
and learned about their culture including 
the monuments and how the Egyptians 
cared for the dead.  The students discussed 
the importance on not judging other cultures 

because they are different than ours.   

T

 

16TH ANNUAL 
CRYSTAL APPLE 

AWARDS:  
 

Recognizing area 
educators for 

innovations in the 
classroom 

Crystal Apple award winner, Mr. Werner is shown with the Intro to Technology class. 

Mr. Werner (left) with Crystal Apple presenters. 
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During February, both schools held Book 

Fairs! The Middle/High School Follett Book 

Fair was the first time in recent history that 

our students were able to have their very 

own book store right here at school. What 

an exciting opportunity! From student, staff, 

and community purchases, the school library 

was able to add over $400 of books to our 

school collection! Thank you!   

The Scholastic Elementary Book Fair was 

held the week of February 25, with our 

annual school-wide Literacy Night on 

February 28. Students immensely enjoy this 

annual event, selecting brand new books to 

purchase that they get to keep forever! 

Thanks to the generous support of our 

students, families, and community members, 

we were able to add $1400 in new books 

to our school library and classroom  

libraries! It was a  

DINO-MITE time!   

The 2018-2019 season of Battle of the Books has come to an end. 
Students in Middle School and High School form teams to read a 
pre-selected list of 20 books throughout the school year. In teams 
of 3-5, students prepare to show off their knowledge of all of the 
books they have read. This year, 12 middle school students and 8 
high school students participated in the program. On February 18, 
Middle School teams battled in the school library to see which team 
would go on to the state level. Congratulations to Delaney Kirchner, 
Kayla Venet, and Breanna Schuck for being the top Middle School 
team! On February 21, the High School teams competed in school. 
Congratulations to Abby Kirchner, Sam Street, Zena Thomas, and 
Emma Schlough for winning! This Senior team continued on to place 
12th in the state! The State Battle of the Books tournament was 
held the week of February 25. Students compete virtually through 
taking an online test. Battle of the Books is put on by the state 
library media and technology association, WEMTA.   

Battle 
of the Books  

High School Battle of the Books winning team was (L-R): Zena 

Thomas, Abby Kirchner, Samantha Street and Emma Schlough. 

Middle High School team members shown above are celebrating a 

win were (L-R): Breanna Schuck, Delaney Kirchner and Kayla Venet. 
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Help Fund Our Outdoor Classroom!  

file:///C:/Users/amschlough/Documents/2017-2018/Get%20Your%20Color%20On%20Stampede/amschlough@greenwood.k12.wi.us


Greenwood High School drama 
department presented Hollywood 
Hillbillies March 22-24. The play was 
the laugh provoking mixture of spoofing 
and non-stop action. Hollywood 
Hillbillies takes place at Happy Hollow 
where Grandma Hawley, (senior 
Hannah Elmer) and her granddaughter 
Cindy Lou (Junior Hayley Kuester), run the general store and 
post office. Add in the lively characters of cousin Clem (Junior 
Treyton Thomas), who hunts the menu but ends up with roadkill 
and Bubba (Sophomore Austen Humke) who has a pet bullfrog 
named Oscar. Some terrible snobby distant relatives come to 
visit, (Seniors Jarrod Cook, and Samantha Street, and 
Sophomore Korinna Johnson). A couple from Hollywood show up 
looking for a location to make a film about mountain people (8th 
grader Christian Kuester and Junior Dakota Gorton), and a 
couple of clever crooks (Freshman Mesa Rasmussen and 8th 
grader Rogan Travis), are bent on stealing Grams property 
which sits on top of a large deposit of natural gas and you've 
got the ingredients for a comedy explosion. Eventually in a 

hilarious fashion, things work out okay. 

A special thank you to the Art Club, Mr. Werner, Ms. 

Mayenschein, Scott & Michelle Johnson, Kurt & Amy Humke, 

Brenda Thomas and Millie Larson. 

Cindy Lou (Hayley Kuester) and Sheriff Tom 

(Nathan Revier) discuss the upcoming dance. 

HOLLYWOOD HILLBILLIES CAST AND CREW MEMBERS 
FRONT ROW (L-R): Kia Abel, Jazlyn Revier, Hayley Kuester, Hannah Elmer, Laura Coggins, Zena Thomas, Dakota Gorton & Rheya La Mont. (BACK 

ROW): Jasmine Wolf, Korinna Johnson, Samantha Street, Austen Humke, Christian Thomas, Nathan Revier, Rogan Travis, Christian Kuester, Treyton Thomas, 

Ty Tuinstra, Jarrod Cook, and Georgia Butterbrodt. MISSING FROM PHOTO: Anna Smith, Mesa Rasmussen, Lexi Oestreich and Tyler Murphy. 

Stage Manager -
Lexi Oestreich 
 
Sound and lights- 
Georgia 
Butterbrodt & 
Tyler Murphy
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We are looking forward to warmer 
temperatures so that we can get outdoors 
in the upcoming weather unit covered in the 
8th grade Earth Science class.  We will be 
discussing current events in weather like 
tornadoes, hurricanes, and cloud 
identification. 7th grade Life Science 
students have spent time learning about 
genetics, heredity, and the periodic 
table.  They will use the knowledge base 
that they gained to learn about different 
phyla including insects, mollusks, and 
vertebrates. The students will be 
performing animal dissections on specimens 
such as earthworms and lizards.  11th and 
12th grade Chemistry and Advanced 
Chemistry are learning about molecules 
and reactions.  Chemistry class will cover 
five different reaction types that use 
combustion and heavy metals.  Advanced 
Chemistry is covering the topic of pH 
chemistry where they will learn useful skills 
for college and career advancement.  

BY MRS. MEGAN MELCHER 
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CONFERENCE ART SHOW 
MAY 3, 2019 | CADOTT HIGH SCHOOL | 8:00 - 11:30 AM 

 School cancellations during the 2018-19 school 
year required us to adjust instructional time to 
meet the number of instructional minutes that are 
required for the year by the DPI. The remaining 
months reflect adjustments that were made. 
Based on these calendar adjustments, and if we 
have no additional closures, we will have met the 
required instructional minutes with Friday, June 
7th serving as the last day of school for the 2018
-19 school year. 



Cloverbelt 
All-Conference 

announced 
 

Greenwood High School is proud to 
announce the Cloverbelt All-Conference 

recipients. 

WRESTLING: Xander Hinker (Freshmen) 

Runner-up in weight class 

GIRLS BASKETBALL: Brooke Hinker (Senior) 
Honorable Mention, Amanda Bogdonovich 

(Junior) Honorable Mention 

BOYS BASKETBALL: Cole Zimbauer (Senior) 

Honorable Mention. 

Greenwood Middle-High School students 
will be doing yard clean up as a 
community service project on April 18th

(Rain date will be April 26th).   

If you live within the city limits of 
Greenwood and are in need of assistance, 
please contact us. Priority will be reserved 
for the elderly and disabled in the 

community. 

Please leave message with your name, 
address and day time phone number. 
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GHS Forensics 
Team Members 
 

Members of the GHS Forensics team 
are (Front L-R): Amanda Durrstein, 
play acting; Hayley Kuester, play 
acting; (Back): Anna Aichele, play 
acting, Dakota Gorton, play acting; 
Sara Hoffman, informative speaking 
and Sierra Myers, solo serious acting. 
Competing this past weekend at the 
Denmark Oshkosh Tournament were 
Anna Aichele and Amanda Durrstein. 



Camp Invention /  
Invention Project 

 

Mrs. Jaenke’s Food Truck class had a challenge... 
who could prepare and present the best Food Truck 
plan. Winners shown above were (L-R) Ashtyn 
Schmitz (3rd Place) with pretzel nuggets, Laikyn 
Johnson (1st place) with cinnamon roll waffles and 
Rose Schoenherr (2nd place) with mint chocolate 

chip ice cream. Shown at left is Rose’s presentation. 

Summer School Enrichment will run 

the weeks of June 10-21 and July 8

-19.  Registration packets will be 

sent home in the near future. 

Summer school during these two 

sessions will run from 7:45-12:30, 

to include free breakfast and 

lunch.  Free breakfast and free 

lunch are available to all district 

residents under the age of 

18.  Swimming Lessons, Hunter 

Safety, and Fitness Training are 

being planned as part of our 

summer school program as well!  

Greenwood Summer Recreation 

materials will also be available 

soon! 

This will be offered during our July 
Summer School session.  Details 
will become available to all families 
in the Summer School Packets that 
will be sent home in the coming 
weeks. 
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BY MR. MATTHEW RAATZ 

FBLA Members Compete At Regionals 
 

The Greenwood FBLA attended Regionals in 

Nekoosa on February 1st, 2019 with 6 

students competing. Competitors this year were (L-R): Sara Hoffman, Hayley 

Kuester, Samantha Street, Alexis Oestriech, and Zena Thomas.  Even though 

none the competitors made it onto state this year, they all worked many hours 

to prepare for Regionals. FBLA gives large amounts of feedback to 

competitors which helps them in the subsequent years.   

 

Food truck challenge 



 
Dean Lindner, President called the regular 
meeting of the Greenwood Board of Education 
to order at 6:30 p.m.  Members present were 
Krempasky, Shaw, Lindner, and Jacobson were 

present.  Absent Shain.  Quorum established. 

Meeting notice published in the January 9, 

2019, issue of the Tribune-Record Gleaner. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Jacobson to approve the minutes of the 
previous Regular Board meeting of December 

17, 2018 as presented.  Motion carried. 

A motion made by Shaw and seconded by 
Jacobson to approve the Treasurer report as 

presented.  Motion carried. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Shaw to approve vouchers #80525-80999 
for a total of $206,719.70 for payment.  

Motion carried. 

A motion made by Lindner and seconded by 
Jacobson to approve the donations from the 
Wuethrich Foundation for $10,000 towards the 
Greenwood Elementary School Outdoor 
Classroom Project, Vita Plus for hats/mittens 
and health care items, all 2018 Santa Project 

donors for their generosity.  Motion carried. 

There was no employment, resignations, 

substitutes or volunteers for this month. 

There was no field trips for this month. 

COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC - 

None 

PRESENTATIONS:  None 

ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL REPORT: 

Mr. Green gave an update on Camp Invention 
for Summer School.  Invention Project offered 
for grades 6-8.  Mr. Werner will teach middle 
school 6-8 offering invention project.  Camp 

Invention STEM focused for grades 4k-5. 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR/DEAN OF STUDENTS 

REPORT: 

Ms. Mayenschein reported on the football 
meeting being well attended, winter athletics is 
into the second round of conference play with 
many home games in January.  All-Conference 
band & Choir is here on January 19th, 3-Act 
play is practicing the Hollywood Hillbillies, first 
semester finals are coming up, Senior Banquet 
is May 19th at 1:00 p.m., Juniors are getting 

ready for ACT testing and Prom. 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 

Mr. Felhofer gave an update on the upcoming 
school board election & one seat that is open 
for a write-in candidate, 1 district promotional 
sign is up and another one will be up in March,  
Wisconsin Department of Safety completed a 

high school building inspection with 5 items be 

addressed. 

BOARD MEMBER’S REPORTS – CESA 10: 

Mr Felhofer shared Mark Shain’s update from 

CESA #10 meeting. 

Committee Reports:-None 

FOOTBALL PROGRAM: 

Review Public Forum and had good discussion. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Jacobson to move to 8-man football for 

2020 and 2021.  Motion carried. 

FINANCE: 

A motion made by Lindner and seconded by 
Krempasky to approve the resolution 

regarding School Safety. 

BUILDING & GROUNDS: 

Mr. Felhofer met with another architect from 
SDS.  Safety and Security Grant items 
uploaded.  Dept. of Justice assessment 

information updated. 

CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION 

A motion made by Shaw and seconded by 
Jacobson to approve open enrollment with no 

cap for 2019-2020.  Motion carried. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Jacobson to approve four new course 

proposals.  Motion carried. 

POLICY 

A motion made by Lindner and seconded by 
Shaw to approve second reading of Policy 

27.2 policies 0000-4000.  Motion carried. 

First reading of Policy Update 27.2 policies 

number 5000 – 9000 changes highlighted. 

EMPLOYEE RELATIONS: 

Supplemental Compensation Plan Changes 

tabled until the February meeting. 

A motion made by Lindner and seconded by 
Shaw to approve one-year contract extensions 
(2020-2021) for Elementary Principal/Director 
of Teaching & Learning, Dean of Students/
Athletic Director, Director of Business Services, 
and District Administrator/7-12 Principal.  

Motion carried. 

Recess into Executive Session Pursuant to 

Wisconsin Statute 19.85 (1) (C) 

A motion made by Shaw and seconded by 
Krempasky to recess into executive session at 

7:58 p.m.  Motion carried. 

RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Jacobson to reconvene to open session at 

8:31 p.m.  Roll call-all in favor.  All ayes. 

ADJOURN 

A motion made to adjourn the meeting by 
Shaw and seconded by Jacobson. Roll call-all 
in favor.  All ayes.  Motion carried to 

adjourned meeting at 8:31 p.m. 

Shaw, District Clerk 
Approved February 11, 2019 

 
 

 
Dean Lindner, President called the regular 
meeting of the Greenwood Board of Education 
to order at 6:30 p.m.  Members present were 
Krempasky, Shaw, Lindner, and Jacobson were 

present.  Absent Shain.  Quorum established. 

 

Meeting notice published in the February 6, 

2019, issue of the Tribune-Record Gleaner. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
by Jacobson to approve the minutes of the 
previous Regular Board meeting of January 

14, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried. 

A motion made by Shaw and seconded by 
Jacobson to approve the Treasurer report as 

presented.  Motion carried. 

A motion made by Krempasky and seconded 
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ADMINISTRATION 
 

Mr. Todd Felhofer 
District Administrator /  

Middle-High School Principal 
 

Ms. Jenni Mayenschein 
Dean of Students (7-12) / Athletic Director 

 

Mr. Joe Green 
Elementary Principal  

 

Upcoming 



by Shaw to approve vouchers # 81000-81155 
general fund and Fund 72 vouchers # 278-

280.  Motion carried. 

There were no gifts, grants or donations this 

month. 

There was no employment, resignations, 

substitutes or volunteers for this month. 

There was no field trips for this month. 

COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC 

 Scott Haines addressed the board regarding 

safety issues and working together with the 

county. 

 Dan Coughlin addressed the board 

regarding safety issues. 

PRESENTATIONS: 

 Schenck-Annual Audit Review, Schenck has 

merged with Clifton Anderson, going to be 

CLA. 

 Someone at the program level preparing 

the claim and then sending that to the 

business office, $750,000 or more in grants 

for Single Audit. 

 Pat Kind was recognized for her 48 ½ years 

as a bus driver for the school district as she 

retired. 

ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL REPORT: 

Mr. Green reported on the Family Literacy 
Night, District Spelling Bee, Color Run, A 
Celebration of the Arts, Outdoor Classroom 
Update, Pedometer Challenge, WSRA (reading) 
Conference was attended by Joe Green, 
Michelle Johnson and Amanda Schlough, Book 
Fair Season, Active Learning, and Summer 

School added options. 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 

Board set open for election, Bi-annual budget 
review starting.  February 22 and March 15th 
will be scheduled as Make-up days for 
cancellations.  ACT Testing is February 20-21, 
MS/HS Book Fair week of February 11, Parent-
Teacher Conference February 21, 4-8 p.m., 
WASB convention, January 23rd, Tony Iniquez 
presented and February 8th In-Service Day was 
cancelled from CESA, All-Conference Band & 
Choir Event 1/19, and Legislative Forum in 

Medford is Monday, March 4th. 

BOARD MEMBERS’ REPORTS 

Jerome Krempasky reported on the WASB 
convention delegate activities and the sessions 

that were attended. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Buildings and Grounds Meeting will be early 

March. 
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SCHOOL DISTRICT 
OF GREENWOOD 

CLARK COUNTY,  

GREENWOOD, WISCONSIN 
 

NOTICE OF 
ELECTION OF 

SCHOOL 
BOARD 

MEMBERS 
[SEC. 120.06 (8) (a)] 

 

DATED THIS 14TH DAY OF JANUARY, 2019. 
/S/ SARAH SHAW, DISTRICT CLERK 

FINANCE: 

January enrollment report data was handed out 

to everyone. 

BUILDING & GROUNDS: 

Improving Security at Main School Entrances – 
directed to have a meeting at the elementary 
along with SDS and Emergency Management 

and present the plans to the public. 

CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION: 

School/Grade Structure - 4K and 6th grade 

opportunities are being reviewed. 

POLICY 

A motion made by Lindner and seconded by 
Jacobson to approve policy update 27.2 

policies 5000-9000.  Motion carried. 

EMPLOYEE RELATIONS: 

A motion made by Jacobson and seconded by 
Shaw to approve supplemental compensation 

plan changes.  Motion carried. 

Drafting guidelines for hiring for district. 

Looking at the 2019 CPI and possibilities for 

2019-2020 compensation for staff. 

ADJOURN 

A motion made to adjourn the meeting by Shaw 
and seconded by Jacobson. Roll call-all in favor.  
All ayes.  Motion carried to adjourned meeting 

at 8:56 p.m. 

Shaw, District Clerk 
Approved March 11, 2019 

 

    

During the 
February 11, 

2019 Regular 
Board meeting, 

Pat Kind was 
recognized for her 

48 ½ years as a 

bus driver for the 

school district.  

Congrats  
Greenwood Bus Driver Retires 

SPRING 
SPORTS 
SCHEDULES 

For up-to-date spring sports 
schedules please use the 

website link below.  



 

306 W CENTRAL AVE 
GREENWOOD WI 54437 

CAR-RT PRE-SORT 

NON-PROFIT 

U.S. POSTAGE 

GREENWOOD, WI 54437 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF GREENWOOD 

BOX HOLDERS 

Please contact the High School Office if 
interested in one of the training dates listed 

below, space is limited to 8 pupils per class. 

 

 WED., APRIL 10 
5:00 - 9:00 pm - Cost: $45/person Limit 8 

student per course. 

 

 WED., APRIL 10 
3:30-4:45 pm - Cost: $30/person. 

Limit 8 student per course. 

HEARTSAVER CPR—AED 
COURSES OFFERED  

American Heart Association - Heartsaver 
CPR AED courses are being offered at the 
Greenwood High School for interested 

Greenwood School District residents. 

The Heartsaver CPR AED course is 
designed to prepare people to provide 
cardiopulmonary (CPR) and automated 
external defibrillator (AED) use in a safe, 
timely, and effective manner.  The course 
goals include cognitive and psychomotor 

objectives. 

Heartsaver courses are intended for 
anyone with little or no medical training 
who need a course completion card for 
their job or other requirements.  These 
courses can also be taken by anyone who 
wants to be prepared for an emergency in 

any setting. 

You must be a resident of the Greenwood 
School District and submit payment at time 
of registration payable to: Greenwood 

School District. 

https://www.facebook.com/greenwoodwi/
https://www.facebook.com/greenwoodwi/
https://twitter.com/greenwood_wi/
https://twitter.com/greenwood_wi/

